

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

2800 BERLIN TURNPIKE, P.O. BOX 317546 NEWINGTON, CONNECTICUT 06131-7546



Office of the Commissioner

An Equal Opportunity Employer

March 22, 2016

Mr. Brien Buckman, Chairman State and Commerce Committee Board of Representative Government Center 888 Washington Blvd., P.O. Box 10152 Stamford, CT 06904

Dear Chairman Buckman:

I am writing on behalf of Commissioner James Redeker in response to your letter of March 7, 2016 regarding the status of the Stamford Transit Development (TOD) Project. We are happy to provide you with an update and would have given you one for your meeting of March 2, 2016, had we been notified of the meeting and the request.

At the present time, negotiation of the Development Agreement for the TOD continues. We are making progress, but cannot project a date of execution at this time. Once the agreement is executed, it is subject to review of the Attorney General and other state agencies.

We periodically update Mayor David Martin and certainly will notify the City of any critical developments in this project. Once the Project commences, we anticipate the DOT and the City will work together to ensure an efficient and customer-friendly design and construction process.

Sincerely,

Anna M. Barry

Deputy Commissioner

cc: Commissioner James Redeker, DOT

Pamela Sucato, DOT/Legislative Office

Mayor David Martin
President Randall Skigen
Chairman Thomas Mills

Town Clerk Donna Loglisci